
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Welcome to 2006. Hope you all had an enjoyable, safe and relaxing holiday break. 
We’re back into the swing of things at TBCOC. Already planning March, June and October 
shows, still creating and updating the website and stocking up the shop with lots of new goodies 
for you to buy. 
Lots to get on with, so enjoy the sun and all the best for the rest of 2006! 
 
 
 
 

  
 
Enrolment Night Tuesday 24th January 6:30pm 
First Class for the term Tuesday 31st January From 6:00pm 
 
Committee Meeting Tuesday 14th February (TBC) 
 
March Champ Show Sunday 12th March  Judging starts at 9:00am 
 
June Ribbon Trial Sunday 25th June 
 
October Champ Show Saturday 14th October 
 
  



 
 
The summer walking group was organised  
and run again just before the Christmas  
break, with a different journey to take each week, such as the Cambourne Walk Way, 
Whitireia Park in Titahi Bay and, my favourite, the Plimmerton to Pukerua Bay track that 
follows the rail lines.  
There was a good turn out of about 6-12 people each walk, right through until the last.  
Special thanks goes to Lianne Hodges for coming up with the routes each week and 
taking charge and setting a cracking pace! 
Due to the great success of 2005 we will be sure to run them again in late 2006.  
Good way to help burn off those Christmas pies and goodies. 
 
 
 

Some of the keen walkers on the Whitereia Park journey. 

 
 
 
  
 
 



 
 
We are always on  
the look out for  
new instructors, or anyone that might be able to help out in a few classes. 
To start with you would shadow a current instructor and then after a term you can take 
over your own class, at whatever level you feel comfortable with. 
You could do it on your own, or bring along a helper to assist you with your teaching. 
They are lots of fun and you learn something new every time. 
Talk to your instructor or Lianne Hodges, class coordinator, about taking part. 
 
 
 
 
Our website is still being built. But we are now in the design phases, 
so don’t forget if there is anything you think should be on the site, 
please forward your ideas and suggestions to 
macilree@ihug.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
  
Tuesday 24th  
January is enrolment night, from 6:30pm. 
For new members, please remember to bring your dog’s registration and vaccination 
certificate, as well as some cash to pay for the classes. (No Eftpos available.) 
These nights can get a little hectic so please leave animals at home. 
See you all then! 
 



 
  
Sunday 11th December saw a large  
group of dogs and their owners converge on the TBCOC grounds for lots of fun and 
games. There were races, and recalls, relays and retrieves, for canines AND humans. 
Geoff, Cheryl, Ani and Sherrie won the human/dog relay, but not without a few 
‘distraction’ techniques from Jenny Rutherford! 
Bounce took out the fastest recall, while Geoff showed off his winning style again by 
drawing first place for the musical mat’s game. 
The whole day was cooled off with a swim courtesy of Leo and Paul’s pool! A favourite for 
Bounce I hear.  
Hope you all enjoyed the day. There will be another one scheduled for 2006 so don’t miss 
out on all the fun and frivolity! 
 

 



 
 

 
Some handy ways to cool off this summer! 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 

If anybody has anything they would like to share, funny stories, recipe’s, announcements, news 
articles, helpful tips, and the like, please forward them on to me at zoecanvin@wnmeds.ac.nz 

Much appreciated! 


